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Dear Parents, 
  
This term we will continue to think about how to make our learning time count by considering our 
learning approaches to tasks. We will continue to identify our own strengths and look at how we can 
improve our own learning as we encourage deep learning and making the children grapple with 
tasks, following on and building on the goals set in their mid-year reports  
 
This term our learning will again be driven by the topic All Around the World. We will continue to 
learn facts about famous explorers in history, enjoy stories about journeys and write information 
texts. We will also be studying art from different cultures. In addition to this we will continue to learn 
about South America, studying evidence and comparing life there to here. 
 
In English, the children will be writing information texts about famous explorers, writing exciting 
descriptions of journeys and writing book reviews about the stories of Jules Verne (Around the World 
in 80 days and Journey to the Centre of the Earth). They will use their learning in History to support 
their writing. In our grammar, punctuation and vocabulary lessons we will be learning about prefixes 
and suffixes to support our spelling work. We will be continuing to work on conjunctions, nouns, 
verbs, adjectives and adverbs and looking at types of sentences. This term we will continue to 
prepare the children for their SAT’s through regular reading comprehension and grammar and 
punctuation tasks. A series of revision groups will be set up that your child might be part of to 
strengthen their skills and build confidence.   
 
In our Maths number work this term we will be recapping on our mental subtraction e.g. subtracting 
a two-digit number from another two-digit number when there is no regrouping required e.g. 74 − 
33. We will be investigating the inverse relationships between addition and subtraction and use this 
to check calculations and work out missing number problems (e.g. ∆ − 14 = 28). We will continue to 
recall and use multiplication and division facts for the 2, 5 and 10 multiplication tables to solve 
simple problems, demonstrating an understanding of commutativity as necessary (e.g. knowing they 
can make 7 groups of 5 from 35 blocks and writing 35 ÷ 5 = 7 and 35÷7=5; sharing 40 cherries 
between 10 people and writing 40 ÷ 10 = 4. This term we will also be looking at fractions of numbers 
and equivalent fractions. We shall also be focusing on telling the time. The preparation for SATs will 
continue with the children through regular arithmetic and maths reasoning sessions. Again your child 
may be part of a revision session in a particular area of maths.   
 
In Science we will be learning about light identifying and naming a variety of sources of light that we 
can see with our eyes, including electric lights, flames and the Sun. We will be able to explain that 
darkness is the absence of light and compare the variety of sources of light, using simple 
comparisons. 
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In History we will be learning about famous explorers. We will begin by tracking the voyage of 
Christopher Columbus to the New World, Captain Cook and Pocahontas. We will also be discussing 
the climate in South America, including how the weather is different to the UK.   
 

In RE lessons we will be engaging with some key questions to promote our personal and spiritual 
development. Our study will include discovering what different people think God is like, 
researching what makes some books sacred, considering why people follow the leadership of 
Muhammad, Guru Nanak and Jesus and focusing on the idea of life being a journey. This leads 
nicely into Easter, as we look at how Christians prepare themselves for ‘Holy Week’. 
 
The children will continue to be taught PE every Wednesday by Miss Wozniak and this term will 
again focus upon hockey. On a Friday, in class PE, the children will be doing cricket. They will learn 
about fielding, bowling and striking a ball. They will consider how to use their skills in a game. As a 
reminder, can we please ensure that your child’s PE kit still fits them and that they feel comfortable 
to bend and stretch when wearing it. Please also ensure that your child has a complete and correct 
PE kit with them in school every day please also include a fleece and/or tracksuit for colder days.  
 
We continue to foster a love of reading with all of the children and encourage them to read 
regularly, not just because they have been told to, as reading should be seen as separate to a 
homework task. Please continue to focus upon your child’s understanding of what they have read. I 
encourage you to fill in the reading record at least three times per week and to discuss your child’s 
reading on a regular basis, both reading with you and to you, as well as independently. If you are 
looking for reading books for your child this site provides short lists and reviews of books and may be 
a good starting point: http://www.lovereading4kids.co.uk/ and please also refer to the reading 
leaflet, given out at parents evening, available on the school website. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at parents evening, but in the meantime if you have any questions or 
concerns please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 
Mr Neil Towers and Mrs Sam Midgley 
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